Derek Wills reports on the "peak of the tour", Thursday, February 3 at Parc des Campeurs tour
near Ste-Agathe.

Non-attendees missed great trails in excellent conditions. Parc des Campeurs never disappoints!
Even with just six of us, we managed to split up into three groups for the return routing, one
doing the easy, two doing the intermediate, and three doing the "Tres Difficile" Défi and Sommet
trails! At the chalet, we ran into a bunch of Americans from various states, some as far as
Texas.....agreed to keep in contact so we could invite them to ski at Viking next year when they
come up for their annual x-c ski pilgrimage.




